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Developers are working to meet the strong demands for
downtown Albany living
February 18, 2011 - Upstate New York

Albany's downtown apartment market is starting to sizzle. Over fifty new residential units have been
added in the last few years. And according to the building owners, all of those units are fully rented
and there is strong demand for more.

In addition to those fifty units, the number of projects in the pipeline is growing. Recent
announcements of new projects include a 15 unit conversion of a formerly vacant nightclub at 4-6
Sheridan Avenue, as well as a 24 unit luxury condominium project in an abandoned car dealership
building at 17 Chapel Street.

All of these announcements take on a greater significance when you consider that just five years
ago there were no apartments or condos available in Albany's downtown business district. With
nearly 40,000 people working in downtown Albany, that figure did not go unnoticed by local officials.
In 2006, the Albany Downtown Business Improvement District partnered with the Capitalize Albany
Corporation to hire Zimmerman Volk Associates, Inc., a nationally recognized research firm, to
conduct a residential survey to gauge the interest for downtown living.

The results of that first survey confirmed what many already believed: there was a strong demand
for apartments and condominiums in downtown Albany. And the demand has grown steadily since
that first survey.

The most recent update to the Zimmerman Volk Associates survey in 2011 showed that Albany
could support 134 new units over the next three years and then 287 more units in years four through
seven. This news and the success of recent projects have developers buzzing.

All of these projects have been helped along by forward-thinking policies like the 485-a program.
Administered by the City of Albany, it is a tax abatement program which applies to structures in the
City that are converted from commercial to mixed-use. The tax assessment of the existing building
(pre-development) is held in place for the first eight years following conversion, and beginning in
year nine, 25 percent of the increase phases in each year until full assessment in the 13th year.

In addition to the tax abatement program, economic development agencies have created loan
programs to help these projects along. Last summer the Capitalize Albany Corporation unveiled a
$2 million loan program intended to provide the tools necessary to target high impact, large-scale
transformational projects in Albany. It offers below market, fixed rate loans up to 40 percent of a
total project cost. The loans may be used for construction, fixed asset financing as well as rehab
costs related to tenant "fit ups" for new business locations or residential conversion projects. The
program is aimed at projects that invest in underutilized or vacant properties and create economic
opportunities in the City of Albany.

The results of the survey proved that there is a strong demand for downtown living options in
Albany, and developers are working to meet the demand with the help of tax incentives and lending



options. 2011 promises to be a strong year for residential development in downtown Albany.
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